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Back to Africa for Dunwoody woman

Elena Arosemena with a friend from West Africa

By John Schaffner
For The Crier
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DeKalb schools take hit
TRIAL, page 6

Aiming at Andrea The Sneidermans and the Neumans, 
two families with different finances 

L-R: Andrea Sneiderman, Rusty Sneiderman,
Hemy Neuman

FINANCES, page 5

SCHOOLS, page 14

By Sue Stanton
For The Crier
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Leak draws
public outcry

DHA, page 15

DHA: Stop this dump
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riosity even further. Her corre-
spondent was a 22-year-old girl
from Goose Lake, Iowa, a rural
farming village with a population
of just over 200.

How did such a girl become a
director of a school for impover-
ished children in a place so far
away?

Just as it was “a random
Google search” that led Arose-

mena to Farwell, it was a random
encounter that led Farwell to
MOP.

An exchange student at the
University of Ghana, Farwell by
chance met 27-year-old Kwame
Agoe, who told her of his project
to feed, clothe and educate the
poorest children in the very poor
place of his birth, Kissemah Vil-
lage. 

Farwell now spends most of
her time in Kissemah, working
with Agoe. Their school teaches
60 children, ages 4-14, on the
porch of Agoe’s Aunt Cecilia’s
and in the adjacent dusty court-
yard. 

After learning Farwell’s story,
Arosemena wanted to learn about
the children. 

“Two or three clicks later,” she
said, “I was face to face with the
children of Mawuvio’s: their
voices, their smiles and their pos-
sibilities,” captured on video.

Two months later, she was on
a plane to Goose Lake to meet
Farwell and her parents, major
supporters of the project.

What she learned there con-
vinced her that she wanted to be
part of their project. The only
way to know how was to go see. 

In December, she made the
ten-hour flight to Accra. A short
bus ride took her to Kissemah
Village – where for 20 days she
would live close to the native cul-
ture and teach English and art to
the children at MOP.

Located on Africa’s west coast
between Côte d’Ivoire and Togo,
Ghana has one of African’s
strongest economies, yet for most
Ghanaians, poverty is a way of
life. Subsistence agriculture em-
ploys 55 percent of the workforce
and accounts for 35 percent of
GDP. 

Although Accra is a modern
city, the neighboring villages are
not. Kissemah, though sur-
rounded by paved roads, has not
a single paved road of its own.
Most people live in shacks made
of plywood or cardboard, with
neither running water nor elec-
tricity. 

Before MOP, few children in
Kissemah attended school be-
cause, though Ghana’s public
schools are officially free, poor
children cannot afford the uni-
forms, books and supplies re-
quired to attend.

Many of the children of
Kissemah are orphans, whose
parents have either died or simply
abandoned them. 

Despite their poverty, Arose-
mena found the children “happy,
curious and polite.”

“Manners are part of their cul-
ture,” she said.

So is generosity. Even though
they eat only one meal a day, the
children never started theirs with-
out first offering some to her.

In addition to polite and gen-
erous, the children of Kissemah
are also bilingual. Though Eng-
lish is their official language, they
speak Ewe, a native dialect, at
home and spend much of their
school day reading and writing in
English.

The children of MOP are also
grateful. On Christmas Day,

Arosemena and Farwell took 11
of them to the Accra Mall for
pizza. Though it is only minutes
from Kissemah, seven of them
had never been there.

“Going to the bathroom was
like a trip to Disneyworld,” she
said.

Mawuvio means “God’s chil-
dren” in Ewe. The school’s motto
is “providing education and care
for all of God’s children.”

Though “a random Google
search” led her to the children of
Kissemah, Arosemena believes
more was involved.

“I didn’t go looking for this,”
she said. “God put these children
in my path.”

Now secretary of MOP’s gov-
erning board, Arosemena writes
a blog to promote awareness of
the program and help raise funds
to build a real school building.

“They turn away children
every week,’” she said, because
the porch and courtyard, now at
capacity, were never meant to be
permanent.

The foundation of the new
building is in place, with con-
struction to resume when funds
allow. According to the builder,
the school needs approximately
28,000 more cement blocks at the
cost of 50 cents per block. 

Most of the funding has come
from the little town of Goose
Lake, but recently some has
come from friends and readers of
Arosemena’s blog. She hopes
more will come as Dunwoodians
learn of the project.

Anyone interested in donating
or learning more about the proj-
ect can email Arosemena at
elena1025@comcast.net or visit
her blog at elenatravel
toghana.blogspot. com.

The Dunwoody Bistro

2482 Jett Ferry Rd.          
Williamsburg Shopping Center 770-206-5200

Date Night in March
~offering an extended menu~

$15 bottle of wine or $10 off 2 entrees

DUNWOODY’S ORIGINAL EUROPEAN BISTRO

~Small
~Intimate
~Cozy

�����
�
�����		���

770-309-4758

�	��	
��	�����	
��
��	��	
�����	


���

�

Custom-made pillows,
scarves, cards and more —

with a Dunwoody spin!

designs by

The Middle Sister 
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Life at Home is the Key to IndependenceSM

Our staff is dedicated to enhancing 
the quality and security of your 

life by providing in home services 
customized to your needs.

 

www.careminders.com

Lisa M. Reisman, RN, CPNP
(770)551-9533
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CareMinders has been awarded 
the highest achievement for 

, the gold quality in the industry
seal of accreditation from the 

Joint Commission.

healthcare and support services delivered at home…

Each CareMinders Home Care franchise is independently owned 

.careminders.comwww

     
     

     

 

healthcare and support services delivered at home…

.careminders.com

All caregivers are checked using an industry 
exclusive background screening process.

Each CareMinders Home Care franchise is independently owned 
Agreement.and licensed to operated under the Franchisee 

Lisa M. Reisman, RN, CPNP
(770)551-9533
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Tom&Kathy Florence
404-402-8062

Swift, professional real estate services. Trust the Red Rabbit. 
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Town car/sedans $5900

+ Gratuity

Other services:
To & From Airport

Proms
Weddings

Tours/Charters

404-207-9670
www.johnscreek4limo.com

Major Credit Cards Accepted “Your satisfaction is our #1 goal.”
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